
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

July 2017 

FOLLOW US ON  

FACEBOOK 

NEWSLETTER 

ELECTION CAUCUS 2017 

Town Hall: 17404 Sixth Street, Montverde, FL 34756  Tel: (407) 469-2681 

 FRIENDS OF MONTVERDE 

A packed crowd turned out for the Friends of Montverde June Bingo evening at the Community Center.   

In July, Bingo Night is on Friday 21st at 7:00 pm.   

Bingo is catered (there is a charge for dinner) starting at 6 pm so come play, eat, have fun and win cash prizes.  

MAYOR’S PROCLAMATION 

TOWN OF MONTVERDE ELECTION 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to lawful authority, the  

Town of Montverde, Florida, shall hold a general Town Election on: 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 7, 2017 

During the legal hours of voting 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 

Kirk Park Community Building 

17436 Division Street, Montverde, Florida 34756 

Said election voting shall be for the following four seats: 

                        Council member                 Council member 

            Council Member           Mayor 

CAUCUS for the Election shall be held 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 8, 2017 - 6:45 PM 

Town Hall Auditorium 17404 6th Street, Montverde, Florida 34756 

DATED: June 30, 2017  Joe Wynkoop, Mayor 

Pursuant to Town of Montverde Code Section 8-4, this notice shall be published at least twice in the 30 days preceding the date of the Caucus.  

COUNCIL AND PLANNING & ZONING BOARD VACANCIES 

Glenn Burns who has served as a Councilman for many years has resigned his position on Council. This leaves a 

temporary vacancy which has to be filled for the period until the election on November 7, 2017. If you are       

interested in serving and would like to be included on the Mayor’s recommendation list, please contact Mayor 

Joe Wynkoop direct on 407-496-1673 by July 10, 2017 at 5:00 pm to be considered.    

The Town also has three vacancies to fill on the Planning and Zoning Board. Applicants must live in the municipal 

boundaries of the Town. If you are interested in applying for a position on this important Board, please make 

your interest known to Mayor Wynkoop on the number shown above. 



AUTOMATIC PAYMENT OF YOUR WATER BILL 

The next Regular Council meeting will be on Tuesday July 11, 2017 at 7:00 pm.  Key issues for discussion are: 

 Final Reading of Ordinance 2017-23 Expanding the Duties of the Planning and Zoning Board. 

 Final Reading of Ordinance 2017-25 Approving New Policies and Procedures for the Cemetery. 

 Resolution 2017-31 setting the not to exceed millage rate for 2017-2018 and the budget hearing dates. 
 

Residents are encouraged to attend these meetings; public comment is permitted at every meeting. Dinner will be 

served in the Mayor’s office prior to the meeting starting at 6:00 pm. 

 NEWS FROM YOUR LIBRARY 

2016 WATER QUALITY REPORT  

The summer is going by fast! Our Summer Reading Program is 

in full swing but it’s not too late to join. Come on out to the   

library Wednesdays at 11:00am for a fun craft and snack.  At 

the end of the summer we will have celebration for all of 

those who participated along with a splash from the Fire                         

Department.   

Inside the library we are rearranging and adding new           

inventory so don’t be surprised if things have moved. We are 

very thankful to all those who donate and welcome any book, 

DVD, or audio donations.  

Have a safe and fun summer,  Kathleen & Erin 

 

TOWN HALL CLOSED FOR INDEPENDENCE DAY 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 

To keep up with the events and activities of your Town, follow us on Facebook by searching for and liking 

“Town of Montverde” and “Helen Lehmann Memorial Library” 

Town Hall will be closed on Tuesday July 4, 2017 in observance of Independence Day. 

As always, residents can leave any correspondence in the green utility box in the Town Hall parking lot. 

We are very pleased to provide you with the most recent Annual Water Quality Report.  We want to keep you informed 

about the excellent water and services we have delivered to you over the past year.  Our goal is, and always has been to 

provide to you a safe and dependable supply of drinking water.  Our water source is the Floridian Aquifer, we treat our 

water with chlorination to disinfect and feed a polyphosphate for corrosion control.  The full report is available at Town 

Hall or can be downloaded on the home page of the website; www.mymontverde.com. 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING 

The Town is updating the system for your utility bill which will allow you to have your payment automatically drafted 

from your bank. The new system will be available sometime in July and we will keep you informed when it is available. 


